
Starting in June 2017 and continuing for a few years, Sound Transit’s 
construction to build East Link light rail will impact how you access Bellevue City 
Hall. The Bellevue Downtown Station is being built at the northern portion of 
the plaza area and will be connected to the tunnel that is being excavated along 
110th Avenue NE.  This construction is expected to be complete in late 2020. 

Construction impacts near and on the City Hall campus include:

•	 Less visitor parking available during and after construction

•	 Permanent closure of the NE 6th Street access

•	 Construction work zone at the vacant lot adjacent to City Hall

•	 Construction of a mid-block pedestrian crossing at 110th Avenue NE

•	 Extended full closure of a portion of 110th Avenue NE near NE 6th Street

•	 Lane closures on NE 6th Street to  build the station and elevated 
guideway over 112th Ave NE and I-405

Contact Sound Transit to stay informed about East Link construction:

www.soundtransit.org/eastlink

eastlink@soundtransit.org • 206-398-5465

24-Hour Construction Line: 1-888-298-2395

Construction alerts: www.soundtransit.org/subscribe

For specific questions about construction at City Hall contact Bellevue Transportation 
Department:

Marie Jensen, East Link Outreach

mjensen@bellevuewa.gov • 425-452-2064
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Accessing Bellevue City Hall during 
East Link construction may be 
challenging in the coming years, 
and we ask for your patience. The 
area around City Hall is an active 
construction zone.  Please be safe and 
follow all flaggers’ instructions and 
construction signs.

Visitor parking at City Hall will be 
prioritized for customers who are 
conducting business with the city 
or attending some city meetings 
including City Council meetings, 
public hearings, advisory boards and 
commission meetings.

Free evening parking for the public 
will be available after 4:30 p.m. in 
the East Employee Garage (P2 level), 
which can be accessed from 112th 
Avenue NE between NE 6th Street 
and NE 4th Street. The city’s parking 
management services will be 
enhanced to assist daytime visitors.

City staff are committed to providing 
you exceptional customer service. Plan 
your next trip to City Hall by allowing 
extra time to complete your business 
with us. We look forward to serving 
you.
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Accessing Bellevue City Hall During East Link Construction
The area around Bellevue City Hall is an active construction zone as part of East Link 
construction. Construction will impact the way you bike, walk, bus and drive to City 
Hall. Please be safe and follow all flaggers and signs.


